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Your online editorial on the NDP’s position (NDP Bid To Repeal Clarity Act Is A Bad Move For Canada – Jan. 29) is reasonable. Thomas Mulcair’s proposal might be popular in Quebec, but it risks alienating Quebec federalists and voters in the rest of Canada.

That said, one must also address the consequences of Ottawa’s refusal to negotiate secession in the event of a clear question supported by a 50-per-cent-plus-one majority. Supporters of Quebec sovereignty would not take kindly to that. There could be considerable unrest and pressure for a unilateral declaration of independence. On the other hand, a Quebec government with a majority of one would have a very weak hand in any negotiations with Ottawa. It would also have to deal with its own internal opposition to secession. Chaos could result.

It would therefore be in the sovereigntists’ interests to propose a higher threshold – say 60 per cent. This would give Quebec more leverage. Of course, achieving 60 per cent support for secession would be a more difficult threshold, but then, breaking up a country is a pretty serious matter. It should not be impossible, but nor should it be easy.
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